
Minutes from PPTA meeting 16.01.2020 
 
Present  
Katie Lyons, Louise Oliver, Kate Hodson, Fiona Colton, Helen Templer 
 
Apologies 
Berni Nightingale. Colette Emery, Mary Astin, Kate Egan, Jill Barker 
 
Shrove Tuesday 
 We discussed shrove Tuesday, which this year falls on 25th February 2020. We discussed if the PPTA would 
again serve pancakes to the children. We decided we would continue this annual tradition and ask for 
volunteers via the Facebook page. We will look for pancakes in the supermarkets to see if we can find any on 
special offer. We will make sure that the pancakes and toppings are nut free as the school is now a nut free 
school. We will serve lemon, chocolate sauce, golden syrup and strawberry syrup on the pancakes. We will 
ask school to send a text the day before Pancake Tuesday to inform parents pancakes are to be served and 
any parent who does not want their child to have a pancake can inform school.  
 
Coffee morning dates 
The dates for the coffee mornings for the next 6 months were discussed. The provisional dates are 9th Feb, 
8th March.  There will be no coffee morning in April as the second Sunday of the month falls on Easter 
Sunday. In May the second Sunday of the month is 10th May which falls after the VE bank holiday on the 
Friday. We discussed whether or not to hold one this month but it was decided that we will hold a coffee 
morning on this date as there will be no coffee morning in June because the second Sunday of the month falls 
on the same Sunday as the First Holy Communion Mass. The July coffee morning will be held on 12th July as 
long as this is not Duck Derby weekend. The coffee mornings are still are very good fundraiser for the PPTA 
and raise on average £100 per month. Many thanks to the parents that regularly bake and help out at the 
coffee mornings.  
Kate Hodson discussed that the Guides may want to hold a coffee morning one month to raise funds. We 
discussed possibly changing the dates of one of our coffee mornings to accommodate the Guides. Kate 
Hodson will discuss this with the Guide leaders. 
 
Easter Raffle 
The Easter raffle held last year was successful and helped to raise money for the PPTA. We will ask school if 
we can again hold a raffle. It was discussed that in previous years other raffles have taken place at a similar 
time and have been confusing for parents. We will ask school if other raffles can take place at another time in 
the school year. We will ask parents to donate Easter eggs. This will be done via the Facebook page and by 
text message. We will ask for Easter Egg donations from 16th March. The raffle will take place on Weds 8th 
April. The PPTA has several books unused raffle tickets which can be taken into school to be used for the 
raffle. 
 
Nature Garden 
Mary Astin has been liaising with Mr Hall and some parent volunteers to help to regenerate the pond area in 
the junior playground. It was discussed that this area is in need of landscaping and quite a lot of work. A 
suggestion was made to ask for volunteers through church. Kate Hodson will speak with Mary Astin about this. 
 
Heritage Tea Party 
A provisional date of 24th June has been booked for the annual Heritage Tea party which is held in church for 
the year 6 children and members of the parish. Louise Oliver will speak with Fr Tony to confirm that he is 
available for this date. We will ask for volunteers to help with the preparation for this event nearer the time. 
 
Leavers Meal 



The year 6 leavers meal will take place on Wednesday 8th July. The PPTA will again  pay for the children’s 
and teacher’s meals. Several locations to hold the meal were discussed such as Ninos, La Turka and the 
Firepit. Fiona Colton discussed that the Firepit was a good venue to hold the meal as there was a safe area to 
drop the children off in and also in previous years parents had used the upstairs room to meet in while the 
children ate the meal. Katie Lyons will speak with the manager at the Firepit to see if they will provide the 
same meal options and prices as they did last year. 
 
Fundraising  
Kate Hodson reported that we will need to organise a fundraising event this year as there are several requests 
for PPTA money from school and the PPTA has spent over £23000 in the last 12 months on things for school. 
The lottery raises money each month but there are about 6 balls that do not have an owner so an appeal will 
be put on the PPTA Facebook page and we will ask school to put this on splashnews to see if anyone would 
like to buy a number.  
The events from the Autumn term have helped to raise PPTA fund. The raffle at the nativity raised £426, film 
night raised £395, photographs raised £78, mulled wine and mince pies made £227, name the teddy raised 
£22. At present we did not have the final figures for the sale of the calendar, DVDs and Christmas cards. Katie 
Lyons will ask the calendar sponsors to pay for their sponsorship and also ask Lisa Fletcher to send the final 
invoice for the Christmas card payments. Thank you to Lisa Fletcher for organising the Christmas cards once 
again.  
 
Galactic travel company have kindly offered to donate money to the PPTA to anyone booking a holiday with 
them. An email was recently sent to parents with details of this offer. Bernadette Trueman has had several 
bookings and so will donate the money to the PPTA once the final holiday balance has been paid. Thank you 
to Galactic travels for supporting the PPTA. 
 
Future fundraising ideas were discussed. The ideas that were suggested were another Curry night, another gin 
night, summer ‘Gin Fest’, school disco, treasure hunt, fun run, Euro 2020 football competition. The fundraising 
events take a lot of organisation and effort and it was discussed more PPTA volunteers are needed. If we were 
to organise a summer Gin Fest, treasure hunt or similar event then it was suggested that we had an event 
committee who could organise, promote and run the event. A provisional date of 25th April was discussed for 
the summer Gin Fest. 
Holding a school disco was also discussed as many parents have suggested this as a fundraiser. Again lack of 
volunteers has prevented the PPTA from organising a disco on the past. Katie Lyons will speak with the 
teachers to see if they are able to assist in the organisation and running of a disco.  
 
The possibility of organising another Curry night near Easter was discussed as these usually raise about £200. 
It was discussed that people had been unhappy with the hygiene standards at North St Indian restaurant last 
time and so another local Indian restaurant would need to be found to host this event. Louise Oliver and Katie 
Lyons will look into other local restaurants to see if they are able to hold an event.  
 
Funding requests  
The school recently asked the PPTA to donate money to help pay for a Viking to come into school to speak 
with the year 3 and 4 children for their history topic. The PPTA were very happy to provide funding for this. 
School have also requested funding for coaches for the school summer trips ( ~ £700) heritage tea party 
(~£100), leavers meal (~£350), art drying rack for reception class (~£100) and an accelerated reading scheme 
(~£2000). The PPTA will need to raise more money in order to be able to fund all of the requests. 
 
Election of officers and AGM 
The AGM will take place on Thursday 18th June. At this meeting the positions of Chair, Treasurer and 
Secretary will be up for election. Katie Lyons, Louise Oliver and Kate Hodson will all have served their 2 years 
in their elected roles and will not be standing for re-election as their children will soon be leaving to go to high 
school. It was discussed that they will work with the newly elected committee members in a supportive role to 



enable a smooth transition between the old and new committee. Kate Hodson discussed that the charity 
commission now require that the elected committee members all have an up to date DBS check and that they 
must never have been declared bankrupt.  
 
 
 


